
February 9, 2016 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Our Lord, 

 

Thank you for the love and support that you have shown to me and both the believers and unbelievers on the 

continent of Africa by your past prayers and financial support.  I remain grateful to you for how you have allowed 

God to work through and in our partnership for the advancement of His Kingdom here and abroad. 

 

For as many years as history allows us to remember, many nations have been waging war and even defeating 

terrorist of all “stripes,” all of them from the realm of spiritual darkness!  However, the more we manage to 

extinguish and /or disorganize them, the more they reorganize and become increasingly effective in the spreading 

of evil.  Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, the answer isn’t, never was and never will be to kill them all off!  

God’s eternal, merciful, loving, gracious, perfect plan from past eternity is to win them to Jesus, the only true 

Savior!!!  Our God, through Lifeway Mission International (whom we recently began to partner with) and other 

organizations worldwide is reaching and saving unprecedented numbers of Muslims, Secularists, and various 

followers of false and deceptive religious movements.   

 

I have recently accepted a request to return to Nairobi, Kenya to provide leadership training at Lifeway Mission 

International Training Center in November 2016.  I am requesting your prayers, financial support and partnership 

in this opportunity to once again impact Africa with God’s transforming, word, love and grace.  I have by faith 

already purchased tickets for an excellent “early bird” price.  I am scheduled to depart the U.S. on Friday 11/04/16 

and arrive back in U.S. on Saturday evening 11/12/16.  I am also anticipating very affordable accommodations at 

The Fahari Gardens Hotel in Nairobi.  The anticipated total expenditure (airfare included) should not exceed 

$2,500.00.  
  

Please join me in praising God for: 

 The Successful Training Ministry that He orchestrated in November 2015, as well as:  

 His establishing the Church at The Fahari Gardens Hotel through our partnership in Nairobi 2015. 

 Allowing us to be used by Him in His mission to redeem a remnant! 

 

Please continue to pray for the following: 

 That the Lord would make clear to you, His will and our part in continuing this important mission. 

 Miraculous Holy Spirit filling, empowering and enablement for the Lord’s harvesters and His harvest.      

 The Lord’s provision and protection for the 11/04—12/16 return trip to Nairobi. 

 The Lord would multiply our efforts and bring radical transformation to “Radical Islam” through our 

partnership. 

 

If you are led of the Lord to pray, please let me know that you are doing so, as it always is a great encouragement 

to know who is praying for me. If you desire to give your financial support, checks may be sent and made payable 

to Crossway Christian Church, PO Box 363, Saco Maine, 04072; Attention Church Treasurer.  Please note on the 

memo line: Africa 2016 and Paul “Chico” Parker. 

 

I thank God and pray His constant blessing upon you all for your faithful and continued partnership, support and 

encouragement in ministry.     

 

Sincerely Yours, 

Paul “Chico” Parker 

180 Saco Avenue, Unit 21 

O.O.B., Me. 04064 

1-207-592-5911 


